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State Director's Remarks 

Technical 
Meeting Schedule 

May 30, 2001 
Location: Framingham 

Town Hall 
Time: 7:00p.m. 

Mark Your Calendar 

August 29, 2001 
November 28, 2001 

February 27, 2002 
May 29, 2002 

August 28, 2002 
November 27, 2002 

No. 2001-1 

Officers' Business 
Meeting Schedule 

July 25, 2001 
Location: Framingham 

Town Hall 
Time: 7:00p.m. 

Mark Your Calendar 

October 31, 2001 

January 30, 2002 
April 24, 2002 
July 31, 2002 

October 30, 2002 

MUFON is a unique and vital organization. The UFO phenomenon remains a mystery. It must be 
solved. My firm belief is that MUFON will be foremost in contributing to resolving this enigma. 
MUFON is a vast network of resources including highly knowledgeable research specialists and 
consultants, and dedicated, persevering field investigators with a diversity of backgrounds, 
professional training, and experience. We have support members and trainees from all walks of 
life. We are lay and professional people joined in a quest to understand what is perhaps the most 
important question of all time. 

Here in Massachusetts, both old and new sighting reports continue to come in. We must be 
willing, trained and ready to do our part. By thoughtfully and thoroughly investigating and 
documenting sightings, we clear the fog of ignorance to better understand ourselves and our 
experiences with UFOs, whatever they are or from wherever they originate. Thank you 
Massachusetts MUFON members for your work and support toward achieving this mutual goal. 

Reinhard H. Bartelmann, M.S., D.C. 
State Director 
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Officers' Business Meetings 

Officers, field investigators, and key members (secretary, treasurer, web master, and others 
necessary to the administration of the organization will meet quarterly on the last Wednesday of 
the month as listed in the schedule above. These meetings will help us with organizational 
business, planning and administration. They will also help us develop case investigation 
strategies, make case assignments, and monitor case investigations for support requirements, 
completion and resolution. Regular attendance at these meetings will insure we stay organized 
as a "lean, mean, investigative machine," while also actively promoting public awareness of our 
mission, which will insure continuous streams of sighting reports. 

Technical Meetings 

We will hold quarterly technical meetings for the general membership for the purpose of 
presenting past case investigations, field investigation training, updating on active cases being 
investigated, and updating the general membership on current issues, news and insights related 
to UFO phenomena and our organization. Regular attendance of all of our members, including 
journal subscribers, consultants, research specialists, and field investigator trainees will insure 
that all our members stay current on UFO activities and our investigative efforts here in 
Massachusetts. The subject matter presented at these meetings should be fascinating. These 
meetings will be held on the last Wednesday of the months listed in the schedule above. 

Recent Sighting Reports 
-

Worcester County ... Grafton, MA, Michele L., 1990, 
UFO Sighting Case No: 1990-1 

Back in 1990 at about 11:30 p.m., Michele, a 31-year-old South Grafton woman was driving 
south on Route 122 with a friend when they observed a "giant puff of light" that floated in front of 
their car just after they passed the Wyman Gordon Company on their right. In more detail, she 
described it as a circular puff of light that was about 3 or 4 feet across that was directly in front of 
her car hovering at about the height of the windshield. After floating in front of her car, it then 
floated off to the right and disappeared. 

Now, ten years later, she is reminded of the incident while watching Unsolved Mysteries as 
someone on the show apparently describes the same type of object. She then checks the web 
the following day for any other sightings that may have been reported for Grafton during that 
period in 1990. Having found the Mass MUFON website, she then completed our website Form 1 
report. Her report is dated 2-3-01. Michele mentioned that she was going to e-mail her friend to 
see what she remembers of the incident. 

This case is being considered for further investigation. It seems possible that the object 
described could have been a small gaseous cloud vented by one of Wyman Gordan's processing 
exhausts and lighted by either the headlights or other local light sources. 

Massachusetts NUFORC Web Data page at 
http://www.msatech.com/nuforcLw_e_bceports/ndxiMA,html shows only one sighting in 1990. 

Occurred: 2-15-1990, 20:17 
location: Brockton, MA 

Reported: 1-4-2001 
Shape: Triangle 

! 
I 
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Middlesex County ... Bedford, MA, RobertS., 2001, 
UFO Sighting Case No: 2001-1 

Page 3 of 11 

On April 4, 2001, at about 8:00 PM, a 38-year-old senior member of the Civil Air Patrol attached 
to Hanscom AFB was on a ground training assignment with another senior member when they 
saw an unusual flash of light overhead. The light blinked several times more while apparently 
moving away. A personal account from the witness follows: 

"I was attending my Civil Air Patrol cadet squadron meeting at Hanscom AFB. I am a senior 
member who assists cadets in leadership, emergency services and aerospace education. On the 
night of my sighting, I was participating as a simulated victim in a search and rescue exercise for 
cadets. I was with another senior member who was also a simulated victim. We were outside on 
hillside portraying airline crash victims. We were lying in a drainage ditch that was wedged into 
the hillside. As we waited for the cadets we were simply watching aircraft in the pattern for 
Hanscom Field and Logan. As members of the Civil Air Patrol (the official USAF auxiliary), we 
are trained to identify all types of aircraft for search and rescue training. We were watching 
several aircraft passing overhead when we both saw a flash of light at 85-90 degree declination. 
It was brighter than a strobe on an aircraft, but did not flash a second time. It was as bright as 
the Moon, but the light was less than the diameter of a penny held at arm's length. We both said 
almost simultaneously What was that?' The light then blinked once 5 seconds later some 5 

1 degrees towards the east. The pattern of one blink continued every 5 seconds as it traveled 
further east. It blinked 5 or 6 more times in a diamond shape before disappearing in the light 
pollution towards the east. There was no contrail or other running lights that would have been 
visible. We could see contrails and running lights on every other object in the sky at that hour. 
There was enough fading light and moonlight to identify contrails. We did not hear any audible 
sounds coming from this light either. Having witnessed the space shuttle and space station 
through the naked eye, this object was not constantly lit by the reflection of the sun. It was not a 
meteor because the light did not streak. We could not identify this object." 

"We did not make any assumptions as we were with cadets who joked about it, but we were 
definitely curious. This is the second unidentified object I have witnessed over Hanscom AFB. 
The first was in 1998 during the daytime. It was spherical metallic object. I reported this to the 
online reporting center in Washington State. I have no opinion as to what I saw on either 
occasion, but would like to know more about them." 

This case is being considered for further investigation. 

Hampshire County ... Cummington, MA, Aug 26, 2000, 
UFO Sighting Case No: 2000-1 

On August 26, 2000, at about 9:00p.m., a 34 year-old professional graphic arts designer and her 
friend saw an unusual light in the distance that seemed to change color while moving in a bizarre 
manner. Wind speed was reported to be near zero, ceiling unlimited and visibility excellent. A 
personal account from the witness follows. 

"We have a cleared acre on Trow Rd. on Bryant Hill in Cummington. Since it's so much darker 
there than at our home, we were looking at the stars after a campfire dinner. The campfire and 
citronella torches were burning, so we moved away from them out into our field. I saw what 
looked like an unusually bright star toward the southwest corner of the field, just through the tops 
of the trees. I moved to the Northeast corner (also the highest elevation on a fairly flat field) and 
noticed the light rapidly changed colors from warm white to salmon, red, green, orange and blue 
at very irregular intervals. The object also appeared to waver, as if shimmying back and forth. I 
asked my companion to come over and tell me what she saw. She noticed the same 
appearance. Shortly after she came over, the object moved about 1 to 2 inches (as measured at 
the end of my extended arm) across the horizon from east to west and zigzagged upward at 
approximately 30° angles 4 or 5 times over a period of 4 to 5 seconds. It would then circle slowly 



lVJ.ct:S:Sctt,;IIUSt::llS IVlUJ:'Ul'l JOUrnal-I\IO.:LUUl - 1 Page 4 of 11 

down to it's starting point and go "quiet"-back to a warm white and just mildly "bouncing" in 
place. We both leaned on our walking sticks to stabilize ourselves just to make sure the 
movement wasn't a trick of the eye. We also looked away at stars, airplanes, satellites and 
meteors to look for similar behavior. We didn't see anything appear the same--ruling out 
atmospheric conditions. Stars in the immediate area of this object also appeared normal. We 
looked through the binoculars and noticed that it looked oblong, and oval along the horizontal. 
We stopped looking through binoculars because they were harder to stabilize. When it started 
moving again, it would occasionally move behind the trees and back out again. We watched it for 
approximately 30 to 35 minutes until it finally zigzagged behind the trees, having moved 
northward along the western horizon. We then left our field and walked westward on Trow Rd. 
approximately 300 ft. We stopped in front of the neighbor's driveway where we could see the 
object through a break in the trees. Its behavior remained the same--a period of relative stillness, 
then rapid changing of color, and sharp-angled and significant movement. We also noticed that it 
seemed to go fuzzy for a few seconds and then significantly sharp and bright. This was part of its 
regular behavior. After about 5 minutes in that position, it moved behind the trees again, having 
moved gradually northward. We then continued westward on Trow Rd. approximately 150 to 200 
ft. to Jordan Rd and walked south on Jordan approximately 50 ft. to a small clearing. We saw the 

' object again just over the trees. Behavior and appearance remained the same. It slowly moved 
northward out of our view over about 15 minutes. We then headed back to Trow Rd. and walked 
eastward approximately 800 to 900 ft. to another property on Trow Rd. The property has 
approximately 1 acre cleared, is significantly higher in elevation than ours (40 to 50 ft. higher?) 
and slopes off to the west. From about 50 ft. into this property north of Trow Rd. we saw the 
object in a space very clear of trees. It continued the same behavior--periods of stillness, period 
of rapid color change, zigzagging, rising and dropping and curving movement. We watched for 
approximately 20 more minutes until the mosquitoes became unbearable. We headed westward 
on Trow Rd. , down the hill to our camp. Back at camp, I returned to the same corner where we 
first saw the object and looked to the west. I could see it through the trees. From there, it 
appeared to have moved about 20° to 25° across the western horizon from the position where 
we first observed it.. .. " 

Additional Details: "The light pulsated, changed color, faded in and out. At one point it flared up 
like a white flame and returned to original size and position within 1 to 2 seconds. It zigzagged 
significantly at 30° to 40° angles, dropped and rose about 3 to 4 inches (measured at arm's 
length) relative to horizon. It would rise up and slowly weave downward to original position like a 
leaf falling . It bobbed about in a relatively small space, side-to-side and up and down. Also 
stayed relatively still for a few minutes at a time." 

This case is being investigated. 

Communicating by Telepathy 

If you received a copy of this Journal by snail mail , then we don't have your email address. Mass 
MUFON is going electronic. Don't be left out of the future. The computer is here to stay, and in a 
year or two it will be as important to communication as the telephone is right now. Even if you 
can't get a computer, you can still get to one. Most public libraries have computers for public use. 
Find one. Ask the librarian to help you. Then set up a free email address with Hotmail.com, 
Yahoo.com, or Juno.com. Do it today. Then send your first email to us at 
MassMUFON@aol.com so you can stay in the loop of communication. However, if you happen 
to be telepathic already, well. .... 
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MUFON on the Internet---Using the New Technology 
== --:_ 

Mass MUFON Website 

Thanks to our web master, Mark Petty, Mass MUFON's exciting and functional website has both 
a public interface and a members-only area. The members-only area is password protected. To 
enter this area, follow these instructions: 

1. Go to the Mass MUFON Home Page at: http://me~s.aol.com/MassMUFON/ 

2. Click on the button on the left-hand side of the page that says "Members-Only Area". You 
will be hyperlinked to a new page that has the address: 
http:lJmembers.aolc.om/MassMUFON/members.blml. 

3. Pass your cursor over the sentence that reads "Mass MUFON Members-Only Area". Do 
NOT "Click" or keep your cursor on it, simply pass your cursor over it and continue down 
to the bottom of the page. 

4. A Password Box will pop up. Type the password "qmamfn9u" in the box of the password 
then put your cursor on the button that says "Submit Password" and "Click" on it. 

5. You will be hyperlinked to the Members-Only Page. 

6. Bookmark this page and you won't have to go through the password phase of entering 
until the password is next changed. 

Questions concerning our website? Send an email to our Web Master at 
MassMUFON@aol.com . 

I WUFOD-The Worldwide UFO Database Website 

! ATTENTION! 

State Section Directors and Field Investigators 

WUFOD is MUFON's official on-line UFO reporting center and database. State Section Directors 
and Field Investigators are expected to eventually submit all UFO investigation reports to 
MUFON through the WUFOD website. A clean copy of the WUFOD user guide for members is 
posted on the WUFOD database. Here are instructions for accessing the WUFOD members' 
area: 

1. Go to WUFOD through MUFON's main web page at hUp:UlllUiooccom/ by clicking on 
MUFON's central logo. 

2. Select the INCOMING group and then click on Login. 

3. Enter the member login and password. Note: Do not enter your own name. Use the 
following: Name: member Password: !member! 

4. Click WUFOD USER GUIDE FOR MUFON MEMBERS to see instructions for viewing and 
printing the guide. 

I 

I 
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All State Section Directors and Field Investigators should send their email addresses to the 
WUFOD administrators at Geekology@world.net.attnet so they can be included on the WUFOD 
email list to receive automatic notification of new UFO reports. 

Cases from the Archives 

Worcester County ... Leominster, MA, October 28, 1999, 
UFO Sighting Case No: 1999-2 

On October 28, 1999, at about 5:30 p.m. Uust after sunset), a 23 year-old fashion designer/art 
teacher and her 46 year-old mother (a real estate appraiser) looked out through the front 
windshield of their car and saw an unusual glowing, comet-like light move slowly against the 
western sky. It then suddenly descended behind a nearby hill. Stationary in their car, the older of 
the two then saw a second unusual light appear to move in quickly from the opposite direction. 
Their personal account is as follows. 

"My mother and I were at the Worker's Credit Union in the Kmart plaza of Leominster/Fitchburg 
in line for the outdoor tellers waiting for our turn. We were facing westward , and the sun had just 
set, leaving some pretty colors along the horizon, which we were admiring. From where we were 
facing, there is a small mountain or large hill (whichever your viewpoint) directly in front of us. 
(Behind that mountain/hill is the hill where we live.) About a quarter of the way up from the top of 
this mountain/hill I first noticed a light, with a relatively short tail. I assumed it was a jet (which we 
have in the sky often, leaving a long trail of white behind it). I like watching these things, and as I 
paid more attention to it, I realized that it was different looking. It appeared to be as a ball of light, 
whitish/yellow in the center and brighter around the edges, with a white trail. In fact, it was very 
similar in looks and speed to the comet Hale-Bopp that I saw in the sky a few years ago while I 
was in college. It was traveling westward and appeared to be slightly ascending (as it would 
appear, if it were simply moving into the distance). I then pointed it out to my mother. She, like 
me, at first thought it was a jet, but when I pointed out the brightness and size of it, she was 
really surprised. She also said that she thought that it looked like a comet, but we both agreed 
that we should have heard of it on the news if there was going to be a close and highly visible 
comet." 

"Then something strange happened. As we both watched the light, it suddenly, but somewhat 
slowly, descended at almost a right angle and we watched it disappear behind the hill/mountain. 
Our first horrifying thought, as it descended, was that it was a small plane that was on fire and 
crashing. (We had had a small plane crash in Leominster earlier this year.) However, we saw no 
explosion as it disappeared (and would have crashed) and there were no reports of any kind of 
crash. It was as if the object were falling out of the sky, but almost deliberately. We were both " 
dumbfounded by the event, not knowing what we had seen, but realizing that it was truly bizarre. 
After that, it became out turn at the teller, and as I was preparing my transaction, my mother 
noticed another unusual light about one or two minutes after the first one. This one, however, as 
she describes, was slightly less bright that the first one, and it traveled in the sky at a very fast 
rate. It appeared to come from the opposite direction that the first one did, but it was directly over 
the mountain/hill in front of us. It descended at a 35 to 45 degree angle towards where the other 
on had been, and left a trail, but this one was seen more in a flash. She turned her head for a 
second, but when she looked again it was gone. She had figured that we would be able to follow 
that one in the sky as we did with the other. She didn't tell me right away, but when I brought up 
the strange sighting, she told me that she had seen a second one. 

"We both didn't know what to think of it, but we were confused as to why it was occurring 
seemingly right over the neighborhood where we live. If it were meteorological, were there 
meteor showers that evening, or were they two large asteroids that entered our atmosphere and 
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fell within minutes of each other? If it were military, why would they be doing testing or whatever 
right over a residential area in Leominster? I don't agree that it could have been an earthly 
weather event, as the sky was mostly clear and there were no storms around the area. We were 
truly clueless as to what exactly it was that we saw that evening, but we knew it was something 
very unusual. As a side note, my mother doesn't typically believe in UFO phenomena and would 
be quick to explain it away if she could, but she can't. Myself, I do believe in and am fascinated 
by UFO phenomena, but I have never heard or seen anything like this or what I have reported to 
you that I saw the next day, ever before and have never heard of anyone reporting a true 
sighting in Leominster before. I also would not take the time to fill out this form , unless I thought 
that these events, seemingly connected, should be investigated further. Please contact me if you 
have any further questions .. . " 

Additional details: "It was as a fire in the sky would look, like the sun, but not as large. It glowed 
like fire, or many stars together with the edges of the light appearing as if fuzzy, like the edges of 
the light from stars and the sun appear fuzzy. It left a short trail as it moved in both instances, but 
the tail disappeared very shortly after. In the second case, the trail was gone in an instant. The 
second one seemed to have disappeared into thin air .... " 

This case was investigated, but no significant additional details were obtained from the 
witnesses. A field investigation revealed that North Monoosnoc Hill {the referenced landmark), 
was situated on a southwesterly line of sight almost equidistant between the witnesses and 
Notown Reservoir at Leominster State Forest. The most probable explanation for the sighting 
was then clear. Send us your thoughts on this interesting case. 

New Members in 2001 

We welcome our new Mass MUFON members: 

Robert Cansler, Field Investigator Trainee in Middlesex County returns to us after an illness 
Judith Knickle, Field Investigator Trainee in Essex County 
Bill Roache, Field Investigator Trainee in Worcester County 
Kris VanAlstine, Field Investigator Trainee, Astronomy and Amateur Radio Operator in 
Middlesex County 
James O'Leary, Consultant in Law and Field Investigator Trainee in Bristol County 
Bruce Westerback, Field Investigator Trainee in Worcester County 
Dr. Brian Pinette, Computer Scientist, Field Investigator Trainee in Franklin County 
Dr. G. E. Tucker, Philosphy and Applied Physics, Journal Subscriber in Hampshire County 
Robert Kokocinski, Journal Subscriber in Worcester County 
Beth Henry, Journal Subscriber in Bristol County 



Massachusetts MUtUN Journal - No.::lUOl-1 Page 8 of 11 

! 
I 

Contacting Your Officers 

International 
Director: 

John Schuessler 

--- ~· 

Mufonhq@aol.com 303-932-7709 

State Director: 

Assis tant State 
Director: 

Reinhard Bartelmann Bartelmann@worldnet.att.net 508-752-5700 
Joseph Cambria Procomes@erols.com 781-246-0523 

State Section Directors: 
Bristol County Victor Zeller 

Franklin County 

Hampshire County 
Middlesex County 

Norfolk County 
Plymouth County 

Worcester County 

Ann Wilson 

Bruce Tilden 

Joseph Cambria 
Joseph Nyman 
Louis Traficante 

Jules Vaillancourt 

Temporary State Section Directors: 
Barnstable County Louis Traficante 

Berkshire County 
Dukes County 

Hamden County 

Bruce Tilden 
Victor Zeller 

Bruce Tilden 

Attend the Next Technical Meeting 

Brewsteret@aol .com 
Procomes@erols.com 
Jnyman@massed.com 

Brewsteret@aol.com 

Brewsteret@aol.com 

617-678-2811 

413-586-6970 

413-584-9196 

781-246-0523 
508-359-8596 

978-827-5932 

413-584-9196 
617-678-2811 

413-584-9196 

The next technical meeting for the general membership should be especially interesting. Here 
are a few of the topics to be presented or discussed. 

Black Box 2001 --Recent Technological Enhancements to the Alien Detection Equipment---A 
presentation by Greg Berghorn followed by a discussion on protocols for selecting test and 
placement environments. 

Searching the Archives--Chris Pittman's presentation on historical Massachusetts UFO reports. 
How far back do they go? 

You Wouldn't Believe It--Joe Nyman, Chief Field Investigator for Massachusetts MUFON with 
over 20 years experience investigating UFO reports, will give a presentation on one his many 
fascinating case investigations-"The 1952 Salem Coast Guard Photo." 

Be sure to mark your calendar for: 

Wednesday, May 30, 2001, 7:00 PM 
Framingham Memorial Building (Town Hall) 

Room 207 (Ward Room) 

! 

I 

~------~----~· .-~====================~ 
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Mass MUFON's New Meeting Place 

Framingham Memorial Building (Town Hall) 
150 Concord Street 
Framingham, MA 01702-8367 
Room #207 (Ward Room) 

Booked for Wednesday, 
May 30,2001 
7:00 to 9:00PM ' 

Framingham Town Hall 

We are grateful to Greg Berghorn for securing a 
place for our meetings. Framingham Memorial 
Building (Town Hall) is relatively close to the 
Mass Pike and Route 9. Greg writes a little bit 
about the location. 

"We have a nice place in central Framingham 
to use ... for our meetings. Kathy actually made 
the winning phone call. She talked with many 
people and finally ended up on the phone of the 
Framingham Selectman's Office and arranged 
for us to use a room in the Town Hall Building 
free of charge. This is a stones throw from the 
public library and there is plenty of available 
street parking in the area. The lady she spoke 
with was very mellow about the whole thing. 
Kathy indicated that we might want to use the 
room as often as eight times a year spread out 
over the year, and they said this was fine. The 
room is booked for us for Wednesday, May 30, 
and Wednesday, July 25 from 7:00 to 9:00 in line 
with ... four business meetings and four technical 
meetings, one each per quarter on a Wednesday 
night. They seemed most comfortable with those 
times, and it seems building access will not be 
an issue if we stay in that range. She asked how 
many people we might have at a meeting and 
Kathy indicated the max would be in the range of 
15 to about 20. They said it was not a problem. 
The only caveat was that if the room was needed 
for town business at our particular time (not 
probable) that we would be moved to another 
room in the building. I don't think this is going to 
be a big issue. It's a huge building. I'll check out 
the exact room in the next few days myself, but I 
think I have already been in the room once 
before and it's a great meeting room. Could 
probably hold 100. I've included maps to indicate 
the location ... 

Regards, 
Greg Berghorn." 
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Field Investigator Training 

The Field Investigator's Exam 

The MUFON Board of Directors has adopted the Field Investigator's Examination for ongoing 
use. Together with UFO case experience and related organizational involvement, the exam 
constitutes a primary means to evaluate the trainee's potential for advancement to field 
investigator status. 

The exam is designed to test your general knowledge of the various physical and social 
sciences, technologies and investigative practices that may be called upon during a given UFO 
investigation. It comprises one hundred questions in twelve specific areas: celestial objects, 
atmosphere and weather, optics and sound, measurement and shapes, radio and radar, 
conventional vehicles, electrical/magnetic effects, photography, landing cases, entity and 
abduction cases, witness recall, and MUFON form particulars. 

In total, there are fifty-three multiple-choice, forty true/false, and seven fill-in-the-blank questions. 
The questions are not intended to be exhaustive, but rather illustrative in their scope. The exam 
is in a "take home" correspondence course format. You may take as long as necessary to 
complete the exam and you may use any resource available. The majority of answers can be 
readily found in the Field Investigator's Manual, a dictionary or encyclopedia. The remainders are 
major findings of one or more basic texts on the subject or are otherwise obtained through direct 
observations. You must have an 80 percent or higher to attain a passing grade. 

To obtain a copy of the MUFON Field Investigator's Manual (4th Edition) contact MUFON 
Headquarters directly at PO Box 369, Morrison, CO 80465-0369. 

When you are ready to take the exam, contact your State Director by email at 
.6artelmann@WQ.ddnet.att. net 

Field Investigator Training and Technical Topics 
to be presented in future editions of The Mass MUFON Journal 

Sighting Reports: A look at where sighting reports come from and how the organization 
handles them before the investigation actually begins. 

To Investigate or Not: While many cases require thorough investigation, others can obviously 
be disregarded. What makes these cases different will be briefly discussed. 

The Field Investigator at Work: A brief look at must-have equipment used by a field 
investigator. 

Contacting the Witness(es): It's easier than you think, because the witness makes contact first. 

Checking for Evidence: What exactly are we looking for anyway? 

Ruling Out the Obvious: Running through your list of conventional and natural phenomena. 

Ruling Out the Not-so-obvious: Taking a closer look at the evidence at hand. 

Support and Technical Assistance: How to tap into the almost unlimited technical resources 
our organization has available for resolving UFO cases. 
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Reporting Your Findings: Here's what's expected when reporting progress and results of an 
investigation. 

MUFON Forms: Using MUFON's reporting forms to guide the investigation and document the 
sighting and related evidence. 

Resolved vs. Unresolved Cases: At what point can an investigation be concluded? 

How Case Reports are Handled: A look at how the organization reviews, stores, and makes 
use of completed case reports. 



MASS MUFON 
c/o Procom, Inc .. 7 Uncoln St. #300 
Wakefield, MA 01880 
Tel: 781-246-0523 

Meeting: 7:00PM -Wednesday- October 31, 2001 

Hello Members, 

Welcome to the Massachusetts MUFON Business Meeting for Officers, Field Investigators and 
Key members. 

We need your current telephone number and email address. Be sure to check the membership roster some 
time during the meeting to sign yourself In attendance and make any corrections or additions to your 
contact information. If your contact information changes, please let us know by calling or sending 
a note to us at the above address or by email to: MassMufon@aol. com 

Meeting Agenda: 

1. Call to order. 
2. Directors Welcome and Announcements-Reinhard Bartelmann. 
3. The July Technical Meeting--Thanks to our speakers-comments/discussion. 
4. Our second issue of the Mass MUFON Journal, 2001-2-critiqueldiscussion. 
5. Our membership email list-update. 
6. Requests from the public-Interviews-update. 
7. State Section Director Reports. 
8. Counties without a Fl or SSD. 
9. Mass MUFON web site hosting project-progress update. 
10. Using WUFOD. 
11. Current Case investigations--progress reports. 
12. New case assignments. 
13. Black Box 2001 project status-Greg Berghorn. 
14. ARUFON article-Part Two. 
15. Planning presentations for the November 28 Technical Meeting. 
16. Content and section assignments for the next Mass MUFON Journal. 
17. Any new issues affecting Mass MUFON. 
18. Odds and Ends. 
19. Meeting Adjourned. 

Next Technical Meeting for the General Membership: 7:00 PM··Wednesday--November 28, 2001 

Next Business Meeting for the Officers, Fl and Key Members: 7:00 PM- Wednesday--January 30, 2002 

Location: Framingham Memorial Building (Town Hall) 
Room 207 (Ward Room) 
150 Concord Street 

The Mass MUFON Journal is now on the web. Find out what's happening in 
Massachusetts. Go to: http:llmembers.aol.corn/MassMufon/Journa/1 

Keep your National MUFON membership dues current. 

Thank you for your continued support 
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